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Wendy Kase I, too, spent only three semesters on the UOP campus as part of the Callison 
College Charter Class of 71.  
First year was at the UOP campus.  
Second year was in India, which included travels through Asia and Europe. 
Then December 1969, the end of the first semester of my junior year, was the last time I saw 
UOP in my undergraduate program.  
For my junior year second semester, beginning January 1970, I was in the Yucatán peninsula 
in Mexico with about 12-14 of us that went there with professor Mickey Gibson. This 
semester in Yucatán was an immeasurably rich experience for me on every level. 
For my senior year, Provost Jerry Hewitt approved my request to do an internship on Capitol 
Hill in Washington DC with my local member of Congress. While in DC, I was hired by 
newly-elected member of Congress Ronald V. Dellums, and Jerry Hewitt approved a very 
liberal plan for me to complete my senior year working in Washington DC on Capitol Hill.  
I had to read some books, write some papers, and have some debriefing interviews.  
For all of which I received my BA in Social Sciences from the University of the Pacific, 
Callison College Class of 71.  
A totally awesome, first rate undergraduate education, more so for a kid from the barrios of 
east San Jose, California, on a full scholarship to U0P, (including room and board), the first 
one in my family to go to college! 
 

Manuel Herrera 

Callison 71 
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